
 

Crass mistakes were made by Matt Miller and Sean Lawrence of Hertfordshire Action on Disability (HAD) and also by 

Dr. J J G Hanley of the DVLA. Their superiors were repeatedly asked to investigate these errors.  Instead, HAD 

threatened me with legal action.  As a result, this driving licence cost me nearly £5,000 and cost the taxpayer a 

further estimated £5,000.    See http://www.ivorcatt.co.uk/x.htm                                  Ivor Catt 5 December 2011 


